MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 4th December 2006
Present:
Cllr Johnson (Chair)



Cllr Mrs Day


Mrs. T Block (Clerk)



Cllr Pell


Cllr Dr Paciorek

	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllrs Gardener and Claridge and Cllr Dr Paciorek apologised for not attending the last meeting.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.   Cllr Pell expressed his dissatisfaction with the budget.  Cllr Pell explained that he is upset about Hastingleigh PCC not gaining anything in the next financial year, it was agreed that the amount the church receive will be reviewed in the next budget with the intention to increase the amount given.  Cllr Pell is also upset about the cost of cutting the playing field, it was agreed that three tenders would be sought for the grass cutting contract in good time for next years budget.  Cllr Pell agreed that he would get the tenders before the budget is set in November 2007.  Cllr Pell also wishes for Elmsted Parish Council to be approached about contributing towards the cutting of the grass on the playing field and contributing more towards the cost of a firework display.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Elmsted Parish Council about these issues.  Cllr Pell also asked that the concurrent functions grant be minuted separately as being used to pay for the hall contribution, mowing of the field and donation towards the cot of cutting the churchyard grass.  The Clerk reported that she had found out that Darren Peacock has the contract for snow ploughing.  Cllr Johnson reported that he had no news on the reed bed but would chase this up.
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	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	4
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There were no changes to be made.

	

	5
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  Making a grant to one of the community groups of £1000 was discussed.  This could be discussed in the future.


	

	6
	Correspondence
	

	
	A letter had been received from Brabourne PC Clerk asking if we would like to join with the Saxon shore group to listen to KCC about “Towards 2010”.  This was agreed and the Clerk will write to let them know.

 
	TB

	7
	Any Other Business
	

	
	A letter had been received from Shepway addressed to the English Rural Housing Association regarding the proposed low cost housing build.  The Parish Council expressed concern over a precedent over “ribbon development” and the Council are anxious that the build should not be to the detriment of the trees in the area.  It was agreed that a letter should be written expressing these concerns but still supporting the idea.  Also the Clerk will try and get information on Tree Preservation Orders,

Cllr Dr Paciorek expressed concerns about the Plan for Ashford and the volume of water required.  An additional 6,000 houses are planned but the water provision for these has not been taken into account.


	TB
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	8
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 2nd January 2007.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

